
 

Update: Departmental Bargaining Chamber (DBC) 19 

September 2019 
 

Members are informed that this DBC meeting was postponed as a result of the employer’s failure to 

honor a decision taken in the last meeting.  

 

The decision taken was that the employer will engage the Director-General on labour’s concern 

relating to employer delegate that undermine labour by attending DBC meetings unprepared and with 

little or no feedback on matters.  The employer was supposed to provide labour with a written report 

by 4 July 2019 which they dismally failed. 

 

Members will be informed of developments. 

 

 

Ivan Fredericks 

GENERAL MANAGER 
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